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MENTOR TEXT
Earlier this year, Palestinian-American Steven G. Salaita was denied a professorship at the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign after posting anti-Israel tweets during the bombardment of Gaza this summer.  A month before the board announced their decision, Professor Corey Robin, a political theorist at CUNY Brooklyn organized an academic boycott – calling on scholars in all fields to refuse to speak at any of the University’s three campuses until Salaita’s position was reinstated.  To his surprise, thousands of scholars had joined the boycott.  For Prof. Robin, a Jew and self-proclaimed anti-Zionist and recent supporter of the BDS movement, the Salatia affair is yet another example of the state using the non-state sector (i.e. the workplace) for its own benefit – as the site to work through and play out its own insecurities and confusions about a particular political or social question.  The Salatia case also raises questions about freedom of speech in an academic setting.  Robin and his supporters argue that the universities should welcome and encourage critical discourse on current events – allowing proponents on all parts of the political spectrum to “speak without fear and without intimidation.”  The firing of Prof. Salaita, to many of his supporters, is a violation of his first Amendment rights.  And yet, the jury is still out on where we draw the line when it comes to expressing a political point of view in an academic setting. While Robin and his supporters may not be successful in changing the board’s decision, their efforts, however, will be successful in continuing the nation’s discussion on freedom of speech.  

